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Year 12 have commenced their final month at school aŌer compleƟng their Trial exams. I am so 

very proud of the resilience demonstrated by our cohort, the way they conƟnue to be engaged in 

their learning and their dedicaƟon to their studies. This week I met with Year 12 to discuss their 

final weeks of school, the start of Term 4 and the lead up to their HSC exams. 

 

The restricƟons currently in place from the NSW Government will determine many of the things 

we are able to do as we move forward.  I have asked Year 12 to liaise with their Captains and we 

will make decisions, within Government restricƟons and Department guidelines, as to what the 

last week of this term will look like. 

 

We will hold a Year 12 Assembly on the last day, followed by morning tea with staff. As I explained 

to Year 12, the assembly can go for up to an hour and it is the recogniƟon of each student and the 

acknowledgement of their achievements over the past six years that we would like to honour. 

AŌer the assembly Year 12 will move out onto the ovals for morning tea with school staff, with 

individually packaged food to meet the restricƟon requirements. The assembly will be 

livestreamed to parents and the PowerPoint presentaƟon outlining each student’s achievements 

will be emailed to parents before the commencement of the assembly for their informaƟon. 
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The Monday and Tuesday of the last week will see students wear their pyjamas to school on the Monday and 

another school’s school uniform on the Tuesday. The captains and I will discuss any other acƟviƟes that our Year 12 

students suggest and see whether they fit within the guidelines set down by the Department. We hope to be able to 

plan some acƟviƟes aŌer the HSC is completed to celebrate with Year 12 their thirteen years of schooling. Hopefully 

we will be able to involve parents at that Ɵme. 

 

While many students now have six weeks to prepare for their final wriƩen exams the HSC exams are underway for 

some students who are compleƟng their performance, oral language exams and major projects over the next few 

weeks. I wish all the students well as they undertake these exams. 

 

I would like to remind all of Year 12 and their parents that HSC students can have their COVID‐19 test results fast 

tracked to reduce disrupƟon to their studies and exams. Students just need to say they are an HSC student when 

taking the test. 

 

Last week was SASS RecogniƟon week and it was great to see so many staff take the Ɵme out to thank our SAS staff 

for their support in achieving what we do each and every day. Our school administraƟon and support staff work 

Ɵrelessly to support the many programs we run across the school.  The front office staff are the face of our school 

and the feedback I receive from parents is how welcoming and helpful they are. From the library, to the science 

labs, the kitchens and grounds, our school is well supported by the support staff in each of these areas. While we 

take the Ɵme out each year to say thank you I know that the school community is thankful for the work they do 

each day. 

 

As I write this, I acknowledge this is my last BulleƟn arƟcle and that in three weeks I finish my role as Principal of 

Merewether High School. I would like to take this opportunity to thank the many students, staff, parents and 

community members who have made this role the best I have held in my thirty‐eight years with the Department of 

EducaƟon. Schools are about people and it is the relaƟonships I have developed during that Ɵme and in parƟcular 

the amazing young men and women I have had the privilege of working with, the dedicated staff I have led during 

my Ɵme here and the highly engaged parents and community who have made this school what it is, that are the 

most memorable for me. People can talk about the “fake grass”, the changes to curriculum, the clear processes we 

have implemented, the building projects or the conƟnual improvements to the school as a whole, but it is the 

people that have made my job so enjoyable. When I say it has been a privilege to be the Principal of this school I 

mean it and I would like to say thank you to everyone for making it so. 

 

On the  12th  October I commence nine terms of long service leave and my official reƟrement date is the 31st  

January 2023. I have though relinquished my posiƟon so the school is able to conƟnue to move forward with a new 

Principal. It is public knowledge that the Principal’s posiƟon was adverƟsed a number of weeks ago but no applicant 

was found eligible. As a result, the posiƟon has been readverƟsed this week and will close on the 16th  September. 

When we are noƟfied of the successful applicant, we will let the school community know. 
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DepuƟes’ Report 

 

CongratulaƟons to our Year 12 HSC students and Year 11 Accelerated students for compleƟng the Trial HSC 

examinaƟons over the past two weeks. Their dedicaƟon and outstanding commitment is testament to their 

conƟnual striving for excellence. NavigaƟng the ups and downs of the current reality is proving to be confronƟng 

for many of us, especially our Year 12 students. School life, culture and MHS tradiƟons are being restricted due to 

COVID‐19 which is causing increased anxiety and disappointment. We will conƟnue to guide and support them 

throughout 2020. 

Year 11 and Year 10 Accelerated students are preparing for their final examinaƟons for Year 11 courses in week 8 

and 9. We wish them all the best for a producƟve lead up to the Final Assessment period before they commence 

Year 12 content in Term 4.  

Students in Year 7 through to Year 10 have submiƩed their subject selecƟon preferences and the Ɵmetable team 

are working hard to maximise the opportuniƟes available to students in 2021. 

SASS RecogniƟon Week was held in week 6. It is an excellent iniƟaƟve to celebrate and show our appreciaƟon for 

the work our School AdministraƟve and Support Staff do across our school in supporƟng students, teaching staff 

and the School Community, especially during the challenging Ɵmes we have faced this year. 

Mrs Corney and myself have been out the front of the school supervising each aŌernoon to encourage safe 

pedestrian acƟvity on Chatham Street during this peak Ɵme and support safe pracƟces. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank students for the effort they have shown in presenƟng themselves in 

full school uniform and would like all parents to ensure that students have black school shoes to wear, 

remembering that joggers are only allowed on Wednesdays. 

This will be the last BulleƟn for Mrs Rippon as Merewether High School Principal. We would like to publicly thank 

her for the outstanding leadership and guidance she has provided our school community over the past 9 years. Her 

passion and dedicaƟon to Public EducaƟon and MHS is admired and appreciated. We wish her all the very best for 

her reƟrement, with Ɵme to enjoy the other passions and interests in her life.    

Mrs Jane Crooks and Mrs Esme Corney 
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CAPA 

 

MUSIC 

Many of our Music Ensembles are on a break due to the current NSW 

DET COVID restricƟons for wind instruments and singing. We hope to 

resume Saxophone, JAM, Clarinet, Jazz and Vocal Ensembles as well as 

Flute Quartet and Concert Band as soon as restricƟons are liŌed again. 

Students are encouraged to conƟnue pracƟcing their instruments at 

home to maintain their technique and musicality. Sheet music for 

ensembles is available on Moodle. 

In the meanƟme, a number of new COVID ‐ friendly ensembles have 

started to fill the spaces while we wait for a return to normal music ‐

making. A junior rock group is open for Year 7 students looking to play 

rock pieces on guitars, keyboards and drums in a small group 

environment, meeƟng Wednesday lunch.   

A percussion ensemble has started on Thursday mornings in place of 

Concert Band, and is open for all musicians. Ukulele and Guitar 

ensembles are on Thursdays and Fridays for those wishing to learn new 

skills or perfect techniques.  

It is wonderful to see new Merewether musicians joining these 

ensembles that haven’t played in our extra ‐ curricular groups before.  

We wish our HSC musicians all the best as they prepare for their HSC pracƟcal examinaƟons this term. Many years 

of dedicated pracƟce and refinement has produced some very talented musicians and we know they will perform 

beauƟfully for the HSC examiners. Good luck! 

ART 

Our HSC arƟsts have been working hard to complete their Body of Work for final submission. We are all so proud of 

the work they have done, with some amazing pieces of art ready for display and marking. Watch this space for a 

virtual gallery of our talented arƟsts once our HSC marking has been completed. Best of luck for your upcoming 

HSC theory exams. 

Charissa Ferguson ‐ CAPA Teacher 
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TERM 3 ‐ Please note this is subject to change 

 September 

Monday 14th Y7 VaccinaƟons (Y10 Catch up) 

Thursday 17th P&C Special MeeƟng 

Tuesday  22nd Y12 Reports issued 

Friday 25th Y12 Assembly 


